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Douglas R. Gipsonr
% Senior Wce President

Nuclear Generation
'

Detroit re-
6400 North Dme Highway*

Newport, Michigan 48166
(313) 586-6249

February 2,1996
NRC-96-0005

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Washington, D. C. 20555

References: 1) Fermi 2
NRC Docket No. 50-341
NRC License No. NPF-43

2) Detroit Edison Letter to NRC, " Relief Requests for Inservice |
Testing Program for Pumps and Valves," NRC-95-0077, dated 1

July 14,1995

3) Dctroit Edison Letter to NRC, "Information Related to Relief i
'

Requests for Inservice Testing Program for Pumps and Valves,"
NRC-95-0135, dated December 18,1995

Subject: Relief Reauest PR-7-RI. "RHR Service Water"

The purpose of this letter is to withdraw Pump Relief Request PR-7-RI. The
Residual Heat Removal Service Water (RHRSW) pumps may be tested in single
pump operation on a regular basis without damaging either the pump or the divisional
flow control valve.

1

Reference 2 submitted a revised Pump Relief Request PR-7-R1, "RHR Service
Water" for review and approval. Additionalinformation (including Fermi Project
Engineering Memorandum, EF2-62,910) relative to the operational limitations of
these pumps was then submitted in Reference 3. With this additionalinformation,
Detroit Edison stated that testing of the RHRSW system in the single pump operation
mode was planned. When this testing was performed, each RHRSW pump was run in
single pump operation in the cooling tower bypass mode at flows above the lower
limits imposed by Fermi Project Engineering per Memorandum, EF2-62,910. The
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results indicated that each pump is capable of being operated in single pump operation
at flows above the minimum flows specified.

Detroit Edison is currently revising the appropriate surveillance test procedures to
flow test the RRRSW pumps in single pump operation at fixed reference values. This
is in full compliance with 10CFR50.55a, and ASME Section XI requirements.
Detroit Edison makes the following commitment: That procedure revisions will be
completed prior to the next pump divisional surveillances which are currently
scheduled for Division I during the week of February 12,1996 and Division II during
the week of March 25,1996.

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Mr. John Wald at

(313) 586-1619.

Sincerely,
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cc: T. G. Colburn
M. J. Jordan i
H. J. Miller
A. \ egel ]
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